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Dear Parents and Carers


We have lots of exciting learning opportunities coming up. We are continuing our ‘All About Me’ topic and we will be creating our first DT project.





Year One 	     			Autumn 2			   Horton Grange Primary School








English


In English this half term we will be sequencing and retelling the story of The Three Little Pigs. The children will also create a Wanted Poster when the wolf goes missing using adjectives and the conjunctions ‘and’ and ‘because’.


At home, please encourage your child to use their phonics knowledge when writing to spell unfamiliar words in a phonetically plausible way. Although the actual spelling may not be correct, this is an important step in your child gaining confidence and independence in their writing. 


Certain ‘High Frequency Words’ will be given to your child each week and will have to be learned for their test each Wednesday. The expectation is that all these words will be able to be spelt correctly by the end of Year 1.








History


In History, we will be developing an understanding of how the local area has changed from the past to the present. We will also be exploring the significance of events and changes over time through studying the events of the Bradford City Fire.








Maths


In Maths we will be focusing on addition and subtraction. This will be done practically to begin with to reinforce the concepts, before moving on to more abstract methods. Within these topics we will also be asking the children to solve simple missing number problems. 








Art and DT 


In Art, we will design a house based on the key features of buildings seen in our local area. We will be exploring different materials and working as a team to build the house in our DT lessons.








PE


Please ensure your child has the correct PE kit every week. They will need a white t-shirt, black/navy jogging bottoms and black pumps. This half term in PE we will be focusing on dance by expressing how music makes you feel through using a variety of movements and floor shapes.











Phonics


The children will be learning some new sounds this term in their daily Phonics lessons. When your child is reading daily at home, please encourage them to segment and blend new words from their ‘Reading Fluency’ book. Also, encourage your child to talk about what is happening in the story.








PSHE


The children will be learning to keep safe and manage risk. Pupils will learn about safety in familiar situations. They will recognise the difference between good and bad touches and that there are parts of the body which are private.


Pupils will learn about people who help keep them safe outside the home.





Remember!


Please encourage your child to complete their homework and bring their homework books back every Tuesday. 


Please try to read every day with your child; children receive raving reader points every time you sign to say you have read with your child at home. 


They also have access to ‘Bug Club’, where the books are pitched at the correct level of challenge for your child. Additionally, we encourage you to read a variety of materials you may have at home with your child; comics; books; newspapers etc. 














